THE GEORGETOWN HERALD

EIGHTEEN PAGES

Georgetown, Ont., Wednesday Evening, June 13, 1956

FIRST SECTION

WHAT COUNCIL DID

RESIDENTS PROTEST AND TREES MAY BE SAVED

residents of Main Street North met . stayed in his mind, and that he hawith some success at council meeting Monday when they were promised that every consideration would be given before five large maples are toppled in a sidewalk straightening cam-

A petition was received signed by some 25 residents on both sides of the highway, alarmed by reports in last week's Herald that the trees would be removed.

The trees, in front of the residence of Miss Farmer, are in direct path of a new sidewalk planned because of highway widening.

Petitioners found considerable support among council members.

Cr. Alfred Sykes said he would like to see the trees stay, even if it meant circling the sidewalk around them. he said and the sidewalk must be cur- said. ved in to the bridge approach.

Reeve Stan Allen expressed the same opinion, though he is worried that it will be dangerous to have a highway sidewalk running directly along the roadway. There is not room to instal the sidewalk inside the tree line, as porches and steps of residences are too close.

Crs. Gray and McGilvray said that in the past trees have been removed, perhaps sometimes unnecessarily, and that because of past mistakes, there is no reason to keep up a tree slaugh-

tering program. Cr. LeRoy Dale said that when he first stepped off the train 42 years ago to settle in Georgetown, the vista

Gertrude Mary Winfield Lengthy Illness Fatal

Gertrude Mary Winfield, 55, died in Guelph General Hospital, June 7th after a lengthy illness.

Mrs. Winfield, a former Glen Williams resident, was a native of England. She first lived in Campbellville after coming to this country and after her husband's death moved to Glen Williams. She late lived in Rockwood and had been a resident of

Guelph for several years. Surviving are five children, Gordon Fricker, Norval; Joyce, Mrs. Alvin Cartledge, Montreal; Donald Winfield, Winnipeg: Albert and John Winfield, Guelph. Her mother, Mrs. Jessie Allen, died in Milton on Easter Sunday. She also leaves four grandchildren, and seven sisters, Mrs. Margaret Stover and Mrs. Olive Fetter, of Milton, Mrs. Alice Howard, Campbellville, Winnie of Toronto and three

sisters in England. Capt. Fisher of the Salvation Army conducted the funeral service Guelph on Monday and interment was in Woodlawn Cemetery there.

The Boyles Return From South America

America Mr. and Mrs. W.lliam (Ben) Boyle arrived home by plane this week from South America, and are back at 8 Parkview Blvd. after an absence of eight months.

Mrs. Boyle accompanied her husband to South America where he was doing reesarch work with Lundberg Explorations. They made their headquarters in Caracas, Venezuela, travelling to different parts of the country at various times.

council members Monday of mount-

ing costs of the new waterworks sys-

000 by Phillips and Roberts, consult-

ing engineers, it is now believed the

finished system which includes a new

deep well, reservoir, and waterworks

building may cost over \$300,000. At

any rate, it will cost more than the

\$285,000 debenture issue and extra

funds will have to be borrowed to pay

ded in the original estimate" said the

reeve, Stan Allen, water chairman,

commenting when council passed an

\$850 expenditure for a vacuum pump

and valves recommended by Mr. Rob-

erts. He also criticized Cornish Con-

struction for not finishing off roads

to lay waterlines.

final price figure.

\$1750.

properly where cuts had been made

ned in getting the job finished and

the plant in operation. The reeve was

instructed to meet with Mr. Roberts.

and get both a complete date and a

A 6 inch main will be constructed

on Kennedy Street and the road will

be opened from Arletta to Cherry

where some new homes are being

built. Cost estimates for the job are

Mayor Armstrong said he is concer-

"Too many things were not inclu-

Originally estimated to cost \$265,

COUNCIL CONCERNED AS

WATERWORKS COST RISES

Criticism was expressed by two for two firemen to attend a training

school at Hamilton.

for investigation.

WHAT COUNCIL DID

A "Save the Trees" Campaign by of trees from the station platform ted to denude the town of things

which take a lifetime to grow. Mayor Armstrong said council should decide on some definite policy for the future and that when trees must be removed there should be a tree planting replacement system, or the town would eventually be a "barren desert."

The road committee will consult with the town engineer before any action is taken.

Mrs. Joe Emmerson, one of the signers of the petition, was at the meeting and also complained of the dust nuisance in the neighbourhood. "We're almost swamped by a dust

worse and worse for three years," she Cr. McGilvray, who lives in the same neighbourhood backed her up but pointed out the impossibility of oiling when new sidewalks would be laid and the highway resurfaced. All that can be done is to use calcium, he

nuisance which has been getting

Dust was also Lloyd Foster's com-

Mr. Foster said he hoped he would have a more satisfactory answer than last year for a dusty road on Moun-

"I haven't opened my windows for two weeks," he said, "and I won't put in another summer like last year." He was told that the road is going to be surface treated this year for a permanent solution and that a prime coat of oil will be going on this week, to be followed by chipped stone and

Cr. Sykes said that calcium had been sprinkled that afternoon, and that if there is still dust more will be put on. Cr. Gray, who is road chairman, promised to look over the situation the next morning, and do his best to overcome the nuisance.

FUNERAL SERVICE HERE FOR MRS. JAMES RUDDELL

On Monday, June 4th, Mrs. James F. Ruddell died suddenly in hospital at Montreal. Mrs. Ruddell was the former June Blake, daughter of the late Mr. Blake and Mrs. L. Berry of London, England. She was married to James Ruddell of Georgetown nine. years ago on the 24th of May, in London. They had met while James was serving overseas with the RCAF. He came back to Canada at the end of the war and attended Queen's University for a year, before returning to England to be married and bring his

bride to Canada. While he was finishing his Engincering and Physics course, Mr. and Mrs. Ruddell lived in Kingston, during which time Mrs. Ruddell worked as a court stenographer. After Mr. Ruddell received his degree, he was chosen to go on the Research Defense Board of Canada, and stationed at Greenwood, N.S. Their next move was to Halifax, with the RCN, where Mrs. Ruddell worked with the Cancer Society during the time they lived there. Their next transfer was to the RCAF Station at St. Hubert. At the time of her death Mr. and Mrs. Ruddell were making their home at St. Bruno, Quebec.

The funeral service was held at the Harold C. McClure Funeral Home last Thursday afternoon, June 7th. Rev. Alex Calder of Knox Presbyterian Church took the service. The pallbearers were: Fred Ruddell, Newton Ruddell, William Corley, Kenneth Kirkwood, and William Richmond and Dermot Campbell, both of Toronto. Those carrying the flowers included Jack Ruddell, Frank Ruddell, Mac Alexander, George Henderson, John Gray, of Port Credit, Jim Macdonald, of Toronto, and Flt. Sgt. Jim Brown, Montreal. Interment took place in Greenwood Cemetery.

Besides her husband, Mrs. Ruddell leaves her sister-in-law Jean Ruddell, two aunts, Isabelle and Margaret Moore, all of Georgetown, and her mother, stepfather and two half-sisters in England.

Galt Outplayed but Tie Locals in Soccer

GEORGETOWN JETS 3

GALT GREEN WHITES 3 Saturday's soccer score in Galt by

no means gave a true impression of Play started at 3 p.m. as scheduled

under very hot conditions. Jimmy Crichton opened the scoring with two well-taken goals for Georgetown, one after about ten minutes of play, and the other 15 minutes later. The ball at this stage was being distributed from end to end without much avail to either side, when a long ball came from the Galt defence to the centre forward who promptly flicked it into the Georgetown

Although this goal was waved aside by the linesman, the referee disregarded his decision and awarded Galt

Early in the second, Jimmy Crichton scored his third. Later Galt scored from a penalty, and with only 5 minutes to go, Galt was awarded a trivial penalty through which they scored another goal.

The Jet defence has been one of the main reasons for recent victories.

A request by Pat Vance to purchase

some town-owned property behind

his Churchill Crescent home was tur-

ned over to the property committee

Represented by lawyer Maurice

Manderson, Mr. Miller, Temple Road,

was granted permission to build two

houses on property which does not

meet building by-law requirements.

The houses will have frontages of en-

ly 47.74 feet instead of the 59 foot

minimum required, but otherwise

Jim McCaig complained that road

cuts being made for gas installations

are settling and that the bumps are

hard on tires. He also complained

about a cut on Water Street made by

The road committee was asked to

check, while Mr. McCaig was told that

it is impossible to repave until the

Mr. and Mrs. Sandy McDonald, Mr.

and Mrs. John Crawford of Toronto

attended the funeral of Mrs. McDon-

ald's brother, Norman Crawford of

Powassan on June 9th. Mr. Craw-

ford was known to the music world

dug-up ground is compacted.

meet all specifications.

the Bell Telephone Co.

BROTHER DIES

AT POWASSAN

and this game was no exception. Jim Monteith, Andrew Nolan, Freddy Allen, Pete Schipper, deserves full cred-

it for their efforts. Jets still boast an unbroken record and should draw a good crowd to see their next home game at Georgetown Park which will be played at 3 p.m. Saturday, June 30th against Milton.

Georgetown Community Pool Swimming

Previously acknowledged \$32,390.83

\$32,890 83

BALLINAFAD

Farmers Union Has Euchre in School

The Farmers' Union held quite successful euchre Saturday night in the school. Prize winners for the ladies were Mrs. Cripps and Mrs. 11. Hilts and Cam McEnery and Grant Wright for the gents.

Congratulations and best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Grant Hembruff (nee Ruth Marshall) who were married on Saturday, June 9th.

Mrs. Wm. Cassidy is a patient in Guelph General Hospital where she has underwent major surgery. We join in wishing her a speedy recovery. Mrs. Cliff Grace is recuperating from an operation in a Toronto hospi-

School Paper Staff Has Tour of Herald

Members of the editorial staff of High Tales, a Georgetown High School publication which appears bi-monthly in the Herald, ended their year last week with a tour of the newspaper

They were shown how a newspaper is produced, viewing the linotype machine, printing press and folder, as well as the commercial printing machinery which turns out a variety of printed products.

Afterwards, editor Marilyn Souther, entertained at a buffet supper at Pine Acres, the home of her parents, Mr. and Mrs. Robert Souther.

Members of the group included Doug Wrigglesworth, Frank O'Neil, Barry Timleck, Michael O'Brien, Terry Harley, Sandra Scott, Karen Scott, Leanne Darou, Gerald Scott, Donna Bennett, Bob Hess and Mr. Damon Roberts, staff advisor to the students.

SOMETHING NEW

Something new in next week's Herald. See if you can notice a change.

Milton Youth Dies, 1 Injured Hungry Hollow Car Plunge

Injuries suffered in a wild plunge down a steep embankment at "Hungry Hollow" brought death a few hours later to a young Milton

7 early Sunday evening, a car operated by Dieter Claer, 23, of 8 Martin Street, Milton, went out of control as it started down a steep hill into the river valley, and came to rest at the foot of the hill 300 feet from where

AT ESQUESING COUNCIL

Advance Tax Payment Time to October 15th

THE WEATHER

At last, with 4 days in a row with temperature readings over 80, it must

be that summer	r has	Ern	Batkin	
Date.	Max.	Min.	Rain	
Mon., June 4	55	49	.05	
Tues., June 5	69	49		
Wed., June 6	77	41		
Thurs., June 7	82	50	•	
Fri., June 8	82	57	Trace	
Sat., June 9	85	55		
Sun., June 10	85	62		
	_	_		
Average	76	52	.05	

Chamber of Commerce Plans Shopping Guide

A Georgetown Shoppers Guide is in its initial stages of preparation by the Chamber of Commerce.

Compilation of the guide is under the direction of Al Norton and Jim Alcorn of the Chamber and businessmen who wish to advertise can contact these men or the Herald Office

The guide will consist of merchants, business firms or people offering services of every type, operating such businesses within the town limits.

A \$3.00 fee is charged for listing business name, address and phone, and a \$5.00 fee if an advertiser desires an extra line specifying his products or services. It will be possible to have more than one listing for a person who handles several types of products or services.

The guide will also contain information about local civic services and organizations.

CHORLEY NURSERY SCHOOL CLOSING

A graduation ceremony for memhers of Chorley Park nursery school took place recently when some six members of Mrs. Marjory Newman's school graduated, complete with mortar boards and capes.

There was an excellent number of parents and others interested present to see the children give an excellent program of dances and songs including, among others, a greeting, "Good Evening", Bobby Shafto, a Rhythm Band, The Sailor's Hornpipe, Highland Fling and Minuet, as well as a number of solos.

At the end of the evening diplomas, hand made by H. J. Newman, husband of the teacher, were presented to the six 'graduates'.

Mrs. Newman was presented with a beautiful bouquet of flowers by her

Children enrolled in the nursery school this year included: David Clark, Blake Chamberlain, Donald Macintosh, Douglas Goodlet, Lidianne and Cathy Beer, Frances McCracken, Andrea Smith, Paul Sanderson, Danny Dew, Denise Ursel, Teresa Gwizdala, Lyle Winfield, Billy Calder.

WIN FIRST LACROSSE GAME LAST NIGHT

Georgetown N&Gs started their winning ways last night at Dundas, winning 16-6 for their first in four

Widdis, Beaumont, McCandless and Caruso shared in the scoring orgy. Last Wednesday the team dropped an 18-8 game in Owen Sound, fading in the last period after making a good showing with a short-handed team.

Esquesing Township Council held two meetings this month, one on June 4th and another on June 6th.

' A by-law was introduced to enlarge the township school area to take in the Stone School. Ratepayers in the school section voted some time ago to join the area, and the transfer will take place effectively January 1 next

Tax payment date was changed. From now on taxes will become due October 15th each year, instead of December 15th. A discount will be allowed if paid by September 1st.

The distance at which a gasoline pump or service island may be lucated from a road allowance in the township was set at 20 feet and future installations of this nature will have to conform to this ruling.

John Currie and L. Thornton received \$30 each for foxes destroyed under the county by-law.

Sheep claims totalled \$84 - \$30 to Donald Lindsay for a sheep and lamb, and \$54 to W. A. Cook for 3 lambs destroyed by dogs. N. A. Stark received \$16 for 4 trips as valuator.

GLEN WILLIAMS

Scouts Honour Guard At Leader's Wedding

A son of Mrs. Wm. Cosburn, Glen Williams, was married June 2nd in St. Stephen's United Church, Toron-

Relatives from the Glen attending the Cosburn-Robinson wedding were his mother, Mrs. Wm. Cosburn, a sister, Mrs. Elsie Baxter, Mr. and Mrs. Ray Robson and boys. A guard of honour was formed by a group of boy scouts, of which he is the scout master. The wedding reception was held in Clarendon Hall.

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Beaumont and Rev. and Mrs. Kenneth Richardson, attended the closing ceremony of St. Mildred's College on Thursday afternoon. Judith Beaumont has completed her junior matriculation and spending her summer vacation her home here. The closing serice was held in St. Thomas' Church.

The awards were presented to the pupils in the parish hall of the church. The Sisters of the Church served afternoon tea to their guests in the gymnasium.

The Home and School Association held an afternoon tea and bake sale in St. Alban's Parish Hall Tuesday afternoon. Donations from MacCormack's Drug Store, Georgetown, the Maple Leaf Dairy salesman, and the Brown's Bakers salesman and all the members were appreciated. The social committee planned the afternoon with the proceeds to be used to defray the cost of a banquet to be given on Friday evening, June 22nd, to the graduating class of Grade 8.

Dennis Hancock, son of Mr. and Mrs. Herb Hancock, who was 14 on Tuesday, June 5th, celebrated his birthday with a party Saturday evening, following a ball game, races and contests. They all enjoyed a bonfire, hot dogs, cake and ice cream. The balance of the evening was spent in dancing. Those attending were. Carol Barth, Bryan Puckering, Penny Norton, Robert Matthews, Carol Symons, Lorne Thompson, June McGowan, Walter Dixon, Marlene Kemshead, Roland Hancock, Wayne Bingham and Dennis' brothers, Clarence and Ken-

Must Find Canvassers Or Pool Stays Closed

In a last ditch effort to have the community swimming pool open within the next few weeks, committee directors have called a public meeting next Monday evening in the Arena

Those who have served as canvassers already and those who wish to volunteer their services in this capac-

OLA BERG PASSES UNIVERSITY COURSE

course in Maths and Physics at the University of Toronto. His brother Elling had also passed his third year engineering course at the same univer-

ity, are particularly invited to attend, as well as anyone who can be helpful with ideas for raising the \$18,000 needed to complete the pool. Meanwhile, as Georgetown swelters

in an early summer heat spell. a swimming pool in which some \$32,000 has been invested by generous supporters, must stand empty, pending raising of the extra money needed for plumbing and electrical work.

There is no need to wait for a canvasser to call at your home. Those Street, attended prize giving at St. Ola Berg received word yeste day making their first donation, or those that he had passed his second year who may wish to add to what they have already given, may do so at either of the local banks. The money is needed immediately, or there will be no swimming in Georgetown this sea-

A passenger, Norman Malyk, 22 of 358 Main St., Milton was thrown 30 feet after the cor stopped and suffered terrible injuries. He died in hospital in Brampton at 11.30 a.m. Monday morning without regaining con-

sciousness. Claer was also hospitalized with a broken right arm. His 1949 Plymouth coupe was completely demolished.

The car swerved into the right ditch, turned upside down and endover-end in its plunge. It cleared a 4 foot wire fence, took hark off two trees fifteen feet from the ground, completely obliterated a large cedar tree, and landed upside down at the foot of the valley.

PC Forrest Inch of the town police . force was called to the scene and Dr. H. Chamberlain treated the injured men before they were removed by ambulance to Brampton.

The accident victim was the son of Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Malyk, residents of Milton for a year, and he also leaves one brother Arthur. Both he and the driver were employees of On-

tario Steel Products. The funeral service was held this afternoon at the McNab and Son funeral chapel, Milton.

SOCIAL & PERSONAL

Mr. and Mrs. Lloyd Sweezie and Roxanna, 34 Park Avenue, spent the week-end with Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sweezie in Livonia City, Michigan.

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Gray, Church Street, and Mr. and Mrs. A. Pattenden, William Street, attended the funeral of one of their old neighbours, Mrs. Roy Smith, on Sunday, in Orangeville.

Mrs. Eileen Schrag, Montreal, Mrs. Gordon Pass, Preston, and Mrs. William McClements, Toronto, daughters of Mrs. William Bullivant, Charles Street, spent a few days here last week. Mr. and Mrs. William Anderson of

Guelph, Dr. and Mrs. Thomas Pridham of St. Marys were guests of Mr. and Mrs. James F. Evans and Mrs. William Frank over the weekend. Miss Eva Ellison from Ramsey, the Isle of Man, is visiting for a few

weeks at the home of Mr. and Mrs. Sam Penrice, Albert Street. Miss Ellison sailed aboard the S.S. "Ivernia" from the Isle. Ramsey is Mrs. Penrice's home town. Mrs. William Frank of Main Street

attended the Kennedy twenty-fifth reunion at Goderich recently. Mrs. Frank's grandmother was a member of the Kennedy family. Nearly a

hundred of the clan attended. Karen, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Bob Reichardt, 4 John St .E., had a party on Friday to celebrated her 8th birthday. Her guests were Rena Hall, Linda Wood, Linda and Bonnie Saunders, Jill Runham, Valerie Kitchen, Mary Hall, Elizabeth Hay, Heather Barber, Mary Harlow, Debbie Hyde, Sharon Puckering. Miss Lois Niven assisted Karen's mother in serving the

ENGAGEMENTS

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Spence, College Street, announce the engagement of their daughter Marjorie Irene to George Emerson Dixon, son of Mr. and Mrs. George Dixon, R. R. 3, Brampton. The marriage to take place in St. John's United Church, on Saturday, June 30th at 3.00 p.m.

Mr. and Mrs. Sid Morris, R. R. 4, announce the engagement of their youngest daughter Pearl Elizabeth to Alan Stewart Taylor, son of Mr. and Mrs. G. Taylor, York, England. The marriage to take place in July.

MARY BECKETT NURSING GRAD HAMILTON GEN.

Mary Beckett, youngest daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Beckett of ontario Street, graduated from the Hamilton General Hospital School of Nurses on Wednesday, June 6th. This sixty sixth graduation exercise was held in the Cathedral Scottish Rite Club, King Street West at Queen St., Hamilton, at 2.30 p.m. A reception was held in the club after the graduation ceremonies. Mary's parents, Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Beckett, her aunt Mrs. George Beckett, Ontario Street, and her sister of Hamilton, Mrs. James Torswick all attended the graduation.

Philip Wade Attends St. Andrew's Closing

Phillip Wade, accompanied by his mother, Mrs. Stan Wade of Charles Andrew's College, Aurora, on Friday, June 8th. Phillip was presented with his colours for cricket and basketball and received honourable mention for academic studies. The prizes were presented by Sir Douglas Copland, governor general of Australia.

Expenses up to \$95 will be allowed as "Red" Crawford.